
Hello councillor 
 
I will ask that the matter be added to the next meeting of the committee as a councillor call for 
action detailing the information below 
 
Andy 
 
From: CouncillorDavid Durant <CouncillorDavid.Durant@havering.gov.uk>  
Sent: 10 August 2020 21:55 
To: Andrew Beesley <Andrew.Beesley@oneSource.co.uk> 
Cc: Anthony Clements <Anthony.Clements@oneSource.co.uk>; Debra Marlow 
<Debra.Marlow@onesource.co.uk>; Richard Cursons <Richard.Cursons@oneSource.co.uk>; Luke 
Phimister <Luke.Phimister@Onesource.co.uk>; Taiwo Adeoye <Taiwo.Adeoye@oneSource.co.uk> 
Subject: install CCTV cameras at the Bridge Road/Lansom Road roundabout, Rainham. 
 

Dear Andrew, 
 
The IRG  raised a motion at council, see below, but withdrew it to progress the 
Administration amendment of raising the matter at committee. You advised 
the Environment committee would be the relevant committee. Therefore I 
would like an item added to the next Environment committee agenda on 8th 
Sept about installing CCTV cameras at the Bridge Road/Lansom Road 
roundabout, Rainham, as per the Administration amendment. 
 
Please can this be arranged. 
 
Regards 

 

B. CCTV CAMERAS – RAINHAM VILLAGE Motion on behalf of the 

Independent Residents’ Group  

 

The new Havering Local Plan seeks to strengthen the protection of 

our Conservation Areas and the Executive are promoting investments 

in the Rainham area, including a new swimming pool and leisure 

centre in Rainham Village. In view of this our Council calls upon the 

Executive to install CCTV cameras at the Bridge Road junctions to 

safeguard the Rainham Village Conservation Area and London Bid 

area and protect these investments and to deter Wennington Road, 

Upminster Road South and Rainham Village constantly and 

increasingly being illegally used as a short cut for HGVs 40 ton muck 

lorries accessing Ferry Lane industrial area.  

 

Amendment on behalf of the Conservative Group  
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The Council refers the issue of heavy good vehicles using prohibited 

roads within the South of Havering to the relevant Overview and 

Scrutiny Committee for an investigation, outlining issues faced and 

possible solutions. 
 
 
 


